CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
November 7, 2008

Present: Acklin, Carney, Cedar Face, Nordquist, Photinos, Siders, Steinle, Thorpe

The meeting began at 2:05pm.  The minutes from the October 24 meeting were approved.

Criteria for upper division courses
The committee discussed Todd Carney’s draft plan for a Curriculum Development and Procedure manual.  The discussion centered on the criteria for upper division courses.  Issues included what should be required; whether  courses could fulfill, for example, 3 out of 4 requirements; and whether upper division University Studies courses must have special prerequisites, or whether these courses should only require completion of lower division University Studies requirements.  Need consultation with Enrollment Services Center to see if there are upper division courses that don’t fulfill any requirement or elective in the major.  Carney said it is not important for students to have lower division history prerequisites before taking any upper division history courses.  

The committee revised the draft of upper division course criteria.  The committee agreed that the two bullet points on the first page (course must be directly aligned to the declared academic outcomes of a major or minor program; course must emphasize more sophisticated levels of critical thinking and analysis than those found in lower-division courses) should be required, and to add a third bullet point that courses should have stated or implied prerequisites.  In addition, upper division courses should satisfy two of the following three criteria—require minimum junior standing; require a significant project; require a presentation or performance (oral, visual, or other appropriate presentation).  Carney will revise the section on upper division criteria and resend to the committee.

Faculty Senate update
Nordquist reported on the November 7 Faculty Senate meeting, where the elementary education (non-licensure) option was presented.  There was a lively discussion about the pros and cons of the proposal, with some senators expressing opposition to the proposal because it seemed to be an exit route for underperforming students.  The proposal will be voted on at the November 17 senate meeting.

Other
The Curriculum Committee will not meet next week.  The next meeting will be November 21.   The meeting adjourned at 2:55.
